
Board Report 
In the month of late January and early February, the SLC team has been working on 

supporting another club initiative such as supporting The Black Curtain Society’s trip, along with 
the support of four LBCC students to the United States Hispanic Leadership Institute 
Conference. The team is currently in the process of running elections and will soon find a new 
SLC President and Vice President. Then we will start filling the SLC members spot with new or 
old members. We are also supporting and providing funds to purchase a new monitor display 
case and to a small food station with staff for the students that have to stay in the learning center 
after 5:00 pm, once the café and student stores are no longer open. Aside from that we also took 
a few members of the SLC to Lobby for the Community College objective of this legislative 
cycle.   

Since we are in the middle of winter term, we are all gearing up to end winter term with a 
last study jam. We are also preparing the students for the upcoming NWSLC Conference in 
Portland. There is nothing new to report about the OCCSA, we are connected, but have not 
heard anything about it. As for OSA, we had a meeting a few weeks ago, and there was a 
proposal to make the Community College 32 million objectives a Priority 1 case for OSA to 
support. The outcome of the said proposal was significantly agreed upon, and OSA will be 
helping with the Lobbying and other things on this matter. Our legislative representatives of 
Student Council and I will be keeping up with the updates about the process and the other part 
that still need to be done. Aside from this nothing else has occurred and will continue to work on 
the OSA Priority 1 case until the end.  


